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Kettlestone
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Contact details


Clerk 


Joanna Otte


Little Manor, Thursford Rd


Little Snoring, NR21 0JN 01328 822366





Councillors





Gill Ashby


Chairman 


878639





David Burgis


878474





Steven Hipkin


878241





Marlene Hoad


822101





Robert Kilbourn


851633





Thomas Rivett





Pam Whitehead


Vice-Chairman


878776




















Annual Parish Meeting


Monday 21 May 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall


The Annual Parish Meeting is a meeting for all parish electors. In Kettlestone we use it as an opportunity for village groups to share what they have been doing throughout the year, to celebrate achievements and involve others for future activities. 





If you are involved with a village group, you are invited to give a short résumé of the group’s activities and plans. Nothing too long is required. If possible please supply the Clerk with a copy of your report to have on file, put on the website and to print in the Parish News. You may email your report to � HYPERLINK "mailto:kettlestonepc@googlemail.com" �kettlestonepc@googlemail.com� .





The Annual Meeting of the Parish Council follows the Annual Parish Meeting on Monday 21 May 2018.





Everyone is invited to attend. We look forward to seeing you.








Members of the public are invited to attend Parish Council meetings.


The next meeting is in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on 21 May 2018





Monday 19 March 2018.








Views expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of the Editor or of Kettlestone Parish Council.  











Parish Council & village website: � HYPERLINK "http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/" �http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/�





Kettlestone All Saints Church


Church Services


  6 May: 11 am Eucharist 


20 May: 8 am Holy Communion 


 3 June: 11 am Morning Prayer


Please note that there is a Eucharist Service instead of Morning Prayer on 6 May so that those who like a later Communion may attend. Refreshments will be served after this service.





The AGM of the PCC took place on 27th April  - the outcome of this will be reported next month.


 Wed. 18th March was the day of the Churchyard Tidy but my heart sank when I saw the dull, miserable skies with a hint of dampness in the air. By 10 am it was even damper but amazingly helpers kept arriving armed with wheelbarrows, rakes and saws and set to work. We cleared all the winter debris from the grass and beneath the trees and made a huge pile for a future bonfire. Thank you so much to those seventeen strong, energetic people who kept laughing in the face of all that rain which really did begin to soak us through by mid-day. All our efforts have made a great improvement to the churchyard and it looks delightful with the Spring daffodils.  Once again we were all invited to Erica and Peter Bishop's for delicious hot soup and rolls followed by very seasonal hot- cross buns which made such a happy and companionable end to the event.  A big THANK YOU to Erica and Peter.


Congratulations to Julie Jones and Robert Stillgo who were married in our church on 21st April.


Mary Townsin, Churchwarden 
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KETTLESTONE VILLAGE HALL MAY EVENTS





Village Hall & Social Club AGM: Tues 8 May at 7.30pm


We will be saying a sad farewell to Bridget, Judith and Diane, and very many thanks for their enormous contribution to the village.  





Kettlestone and Pensthorpe Parish Council Annual Meeting: Monday 21 May at 7.30pm 





FRIDAY NIGHTS AT THE VILLAGE HALL


Come and enjoy a drink with friends and neighbours at the bar which is open every Friday night and includes: 


Special Event: Friday 4 May at 6.30pm: INTERNET SECURITY ADVICE by PC Richard Dawson of the Safer Neighbourhood Team


Friday 18 May enjoy a game of SCRABBLE 


Friday 25 May 25th join in the CARPET BOWLS 





GAMES AFTERNOON and ART GROUP


Tuesday 29 May 2.30– 4.30 pm: Games include Scrabble, Rummikub, chess, draughts and more.


£3.00 Tea and cake included





PILATES Every Friday at 9.30am. All welcome £3.00





Forthcoming Events for June include a Sunday Breakfast on 3 June.





Report on the roof repairs for Newsletter





By the time you read this we hope that the work on replacing the old asbestos roof tiles on the village hall will be underway.  The work is to be undertaken with minimum disruption to activities in the hall.  Brian Walker, the contractor, is keen to complete the work as quickly as possible, and with minimal disruption. 





Let's hope the weather will be kind and allow him to complete the work in the planned  7-10 days.





We owe a vote of very grateful thanks to the two funding organisations who have contributed grants enabling this important project to go ahead.  These are The Foyle Foundation who support community projects, and North Norfolk District Council. 





Our thanks also go to everyone in the village who has contributed to our own fundraising efforts over the past months. 





On completion the hall will comply with the requirements of our insurance policy, and with the added benefit that the new roof will be easily maintained.





The Village Hall Committee













































































Crossways Village Shop and Post Office


Shop Opening Times�
 �
Post Office Opening Times�
�
7am until 5pm�
MON�
9am until 5pm�
�
7am until 5pm�
TUES�
9am until 3:30pm�
�
7am until 1pm�
WED�
9am until 12:30pm�
�
7am until 5pm�
THURS�
9am until 3:30pm�
�
7am until 5pm�
FRI�
9am until 3:30pm�
�
8am until 4pm�
SAT�
9am until 12:30pm�
�
8am until 4pm�
SUN�
CLOSED�
�
Please contact the shop on


01328 878335 or 07864813458.








A Date for your Diary this summer


Stibbard Village Hall and Methodist Church will jointly present.


A Model Railway Exhibition





Saturday 21 July 2018, 10.00 to 16.30 


with exhibits in both the Hall & Church.


There will be 9 layouts, model train driving for children, trade & 2nd hand sales, refreshments & tombola.


Admission just £3.50 adults & £3 concessions.


Something for the whole family 


in our lovely village.


============================


Call Bert Etherington on 01328 829185 


to find out more.





. �
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Carmina Burana


Saturday 16 June at 7.30 pm in St Nicholas Church, Wells Next the Sea


Music lovers in Wells Next the Sea are certainly in for a treat on Saturday 16  June, when Fakenham Choral Society will be performing the choral smash hit Carmina Burana by Carl Orff. The concert, which will be directed by Janet Kelsey, will take place at 7.30pm in St Nicholas Church and will be accompanied by two pianos and an array of spectacular percussion instruments. A children’s choir will also be featured. Soloists will be Rosamund Walton, soprano, Paul Smy, tenor and Adam Green, baritone. 


Tickets are priced: at £12.00 (under 18 free of charge) and are available from Mary (878525), Gill (878639), Barbara (878790), or 01485 544335 or at the door.











